Lee Recreation Commission






April 2, 2012
Present: Phil Sanborn, Geoff Carlton, Dawn Genes, Cynthia McClain

Guest: Dave Dembowitz

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Geoff Carlton presented the account summary:

· Revolving account: $8,025.14 to start from the annual operating budget plus money received from sponsorships.

· Warrant Article12 Basketball court/volleyball court: $26,200 spent $22,710   $3,452.90 left.  Geoff suggested that the unsent money for the basketball court be used to pour a concrete pad for shuffleboard.

· Warrant Article 13: Playground Phase II: $16,000 budgeted, spent $11,886.75, $4,113.25 left.  Dawn made a motion that she contact a landscape architect for a plan for the slide hillside, raingarden plantings in the playground area and a nice looking park map for the kiosk.  Geoff seconded the motion.  All in favor.

The warrant article funds must be spent by the end of June.

Easter Egg Hunt
Most of the candy, except for the jelly beans, was donated by Walgreens at the Lee traffic circle.  Judy Belanger is filling over 2,000 eggs.  Cynthia McClain will get her more plastic eggs if needed and she has ordered prizes.  Cynthia has delivered half-sheet notices to Mast Way and to the local day care centers.

Fishing Derby

The fish have been ordered.  John Shea will get a port-a-potty.  AGR will arrive at 8 am to help with check in, clean fish, and help with the fish fry.  The fish fry will take place at Town Field.  Signs for the roads have been stored at Mark Kustra’s and can be reused again this year.  Cash prizes of $100 and $50 still need donated.  Donations of gear are needed as prizes.  John Shea made a donation of $20.  Dawn suggested that a request for donated fishing gear be made on the e-crier.  Suggestions for who else might make a donation.
Little River Park Sponsorship

On February 20, Geoff sent emails to past sponsors of the banners hanging on the outfield fence.  About 90% will make donations again in 2012.  John Shea will work with the sponsors again and has some ideas for a few more.

Ice Skating Rink
The rink has been taken down and it is stacked at the edge of the woods ready for next winter.  Thanks to

Information Kiosk

Andrew Wilson is working on the signs and has worked with Randy Stevens on a location for the entrance sign and and information kiosk near the bridge to the pavilion.  A map of the park is needed for the kiosk.  Geoff spoke with the engineering company that did the drawings for the site work and they could color a map.  Dawn wants to ask a landscape architect to draw up a map that includes recommendations of plant species.  

Turf Grass at Little River Park
Geoff said that he will work to see that a turf grass field gets built at the park.  Phil read the NO vote that people just don’t want to spend any money.
Phil said that for 2013 Lee Rec should be prepared to once again ask the voters if they wish to spend $500,000 to build an artificial turf field every 12 years.

Dawn said there should also be a warrant to build a grass field, especially if the artificial turf is voted down.
Phil and Geoff will attend the ORYA board meeting on Wednesday, April 4.  The purpose is to see if ORYA is interested in using an artificial turf field at Little River Park.  

Dave Dembowitz said that with the football program and the girls lacrosse program that there is a growing need for fields.  He coaches football and boys lacrosse.
Lee Fall Festival

Geoff and Cynthia were at the last meeting.  Phil asked if there were representatives from each of the groups.  Many were but not all.  Those that just want a pop-up tent space will not need to have to come to many meetings.  The next meeting will be April 10 in the upstairs meeting room of the Lee Safety Complex.  They commented that there were a lot of people who wanted to be involved.   Cynthia said it was obvious the group wanted it to be a community event that belongs to all.  Commissions and committees of the town will have booth space for free. Others  not a part of town government or the Firemen or the Lee Church will need to pay for a booth space.  There was agreement to have a separate checking account for this event and that the Heritage Commission will manage the checkbook.  The name of the event is up for grabs.  Dawn said that it is great that there is such a strong interest and that it will be a shared event among the town groups.

Town Recreation Improvements
On Saturday, March 31, AGR helped at Little river Park by staining the picnic tables and the bridge from the parking lot.

The dugouts at the Town Field were painted on Saturday, March 31 by parents of the T-ball group of ORYA.  The infield was redone as was the infield at Little River Park.

Phil will go to the next Selectmen’s meeting to ask to use the Highway Department to build a path from the Little River parking lot to the Bab Ruth field so that there is a nice level walkway for seniors and others going to watch games.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.  The next meeting will be on May 7.
